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Mr. James Capotosto

Director, Environmental Approvals Branch
Manitoba Environment, Climate and Parks
EABDirector@gov.mb.ca

Dear Mr. Capotosto:
KETTLE GENERATING STATION — SHORT-TERM EXTENSION LICENCE

We request a five-year Short-Term Extension Licence (STEL) for the Kettle Generating
Station under the provisions of Section 92 of Water Power Regulation 25/88R. We have
included a Short-Term Extension Report as supporting documentation and will continue
to work with your Branch to address this Water Power licence. This support document
highlights the following key items:

e Project Components

e Water Power Licensing Requirements

e Monitoring Programs

e Community Involvement, System Upgrades and Studies

Manitoba Hydro operates the Kettle Generating Station in accordance with the Final
Licence for the Development of Water Power at the Kettle Rapids site on the Nelson
River. This licence is in effect until November 1, 2022.

Manitoba Hydro requested a Renewal Licence on September 8, 2017. Manitoba Hydro
intends to submit the technical requirements for completing the Renewal Licence for
Kettle Generating Station to Manitoba Environment, Climate and Parks within the term
of the STEL.

If you have any questions about this matter, please call me at (204) 360-3018.

Yours truly,

W.V. Penner, P.Eng
Manager, Waterway Approvals and Monitoring Department
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